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COMMENTS OF THE OFFICE OF RATEPAYER

ADVOCATES ON THE ALTERNATE

DRAFT DECISION OF ALJ WEISMEHL

The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) submits its Comments on the December 6, 1999 Alternate Draft Decision of ALJ Weismehl (Alternate).  ORA supports the Alternate in both its ultimate outcome, leaving the Pacific Bell (Pacific) New Regulatory Framework audit with ORA, and its analysis of the issues.  The Commission should adopt the Alternate.  In these Comments, ORA addresses minor corrections to the Alternate.

In Finding of Fact 2, the Alternate notes that the audit plan did not conform to Commission instructions.  In fact, ORA’s audit plan is not at issue, because the first two areas are found in Overland Consulting’s March 29, 1999, Proposal, which constitutes a preliminary work plan.  The third area concerns ORA’s Request for Proposal (RFP), which the Executive Director approved on March 25 or 26, 1999.  (See ORA’s Comments on the Draft Decision of Commissioner Duque, pp. 5-6.)  Finding of Fact 2 should be modified as follows:

Our review confirms the audit scope findings of the Executive Director set forth in his August 6, 1999, letter.  We agree with the Executive Director’s identification of two areas in which Overland Consulting’s proposal fails to conform to Commission instructions and one area of ORA’s RFP which should be modified.

The Alternate mentions, as one reason for its policy decision, the resource strains that would occur if Telecommunications Division (TD) had to split up into de facto advisory/advocacy, i.e., essentially double-book the proceeding so that TD would still perform its advocacy function.  However, even before reaching the issue of the internal TD double booking, this approach would cause divisional double booking of scarce staff resources.  ORA’s mandate to represent ratepayer interests in Commission proceedings under Public Utilities Code section 309.5 requires ORA to conduct a shadow audit.  Section 314 requires that all Commission staff, including ORA, get access to Pacific’s books.  It is efficient to have one Commission staff section dedicated to performing audit work in the context of litigation, especially when the Commission wants a thorough, aggressive audit.  (D.96-05-036, mimeo, pp. 9-10.)

ORA urges the Commission to adopt the Alternate.
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